
new yorker style guide

The New Yorker Style Guide is an essential resource for writers, editors, and
journalists who aspire to maintain the high standards of clarity, elegance,
and intellectual rigor that the magazine embodies. Since its inception in
1925, The New Yorker has become synonymous with sophisticated writing and in-
depth reporting. This article will explore the key principles of The New
Yorker style guide, its historical context, and how it continues to influence
modern journalism and writing.

Historical Context

The New Yorker was founded by Harold Ross and Jane Grant, who envisioned a
magazine that would take a more literary approach to journalism. Over the
decades, the publication has developed a distinctive voice characterized by a
blend of wit, irony, and cultural commentary. The style guide, which has
evolved over time, reflects the magazine's commitment to excellence in
writing and its desire to communicate complex ideas in an accessible manner.

Core Principles of The New Yorker Style Guide

The New Yorker style guide emphasizes several core principles that define its
unique approach to writing and editing. These principles can be categorized
into the following areas:

Clarity and Precision

1. Use of Language: The magazine values clear, precise language that avoids
unnecessary jargon. Writers are encouraged to choose words that convey their
meaning effectively without resorting to convoluted phrases.

2. Active Voice: The New Yorker promotes the use of active voice, which makes
writing more direct and engaging. For example, instead of saying, "The book
was written by the author," one should say, "The author wrote the book."

3. Conciseness: Brevity is essential. The magazine often favors shorter
sentences and paragraphs that enhance readability. Writers should aim to
eliminate redundancy and avoid overly complex constructions.

Style and Tone

1. Voice: The New Yorker has a distinctive voice that balances erudition with
approachability. Writers are encouraged to adopt a tone that is both
informative and engaging, appealing to a broad audience without sacrificing
intellectual depth.

2. Humor and Irony: A hallmark of The New Yorker is its ability to
incorporate humor and irony into serious topics. This approach not only
entertains readers but also encourages them to think critically about complex



issues.

3. Cultural Context: The magazine often weaves cultural references into its
pieces, enriching the narrative and providing readers with a deeper
understanding of the subject matter. Writers should be mindful of the
cultural implications of their words and how they resonate with the audience.

Attribution and Fact-Checking

1. Credibility: The New Yorker places a strong emphasis on the importance of
accurate reporting. Writers must ensure that their claims are well-supported
by credible sources. This involves diligent fact-checking and thorough
research.

2. Attribution: Proper attribution is crucial when referencing the work of
others. Writers should give credit to original sources, whether they are
quoting, paraphrasing, or drawing inspiration from other works.

3. Avoiding Plagiarism: The New Yorker adheres to strict ethical guidelines
regarding plagiarism. Writers must ensure that their work is original and
that they do not copy or closely mimic the ideas or language of others
without proper citation.

Formatting and Punctuation Guidelines

The New Yorker style guide also includes specific guidelines for formatting
and punctuation, which contribute to the magazine's polished appearance.

Spelling and Grammar

1. American English: The magazine uses American English spelling and grammar
conventions. Writers should be familiar with the rules of American grammar
and punctuation.

2. Hyphenation: The New Yorker employs hyphenation for compound adjectives
when they precede a noun (e.g., "well-known author"). However, when the same
compound adjective follows the noun, hyphenation is typically omitted.

3. Numbers: The New Yorker generally spells out numbers from one to nine and
uses numerals for numbers 10 and above. For example, "three cats" and "15
dogs."

Punctuation

1. Comma Usage: The magazine follows the Oxford comma rule, which means that
it includes a comma before the conjunction in a list of three or more items.
For example, "apples, bananas, and oranges."

2. Quotation Marks: The New Yorker uses double quotation marks for direct
quotes, while single quotation marks are reserved for quotes within quotes.
Additionally, periods and commas should be placed inside quotation marks.



3. Italics and Capitalization: Italics are used for titles of books, films,
and other standalone works. Capitalization is reserved for proper nouns and
titles.

Writing for The New Yorker

For writers aspiring to contribute to The New Yorker, understanding the style
guide is just the beginning. Here are some additional insights into the
writing process:

Storytelling Approach

1. Narrative Structure: The New Yorker favors narrative-driven pieces that
engage readers from the outset. Writers should aim to craft compelling
openings that draw readers in and provide a clear sense of direction.

2. In-Depth Research: Stories published in The New Yorker often involve
extensive research and interviews. Writers are expected to delve deep into
their subjects, offering readers fresh insights and perspectives.

3. Character Development: When writing profiles or feature stories, writers
should focus on character development. This involves painting a vivid picture
of the subjects, exploring their motivations, and revealing their
complexities.

Editing Process

1. Collaborative Editing: The editorial team at The New Yorker works closely
with writers during the editing process. This collaboration ensures that the
final piece aligns with the magazine's standards while maintaining the
writer's voice.

2. Revisions: Writers should be prepared for multiple rounds of revisions.
Constructive feedback is an integral part of the process, and writers should
approach it with an open mind.

3. Final Approval: Before publication, writers must give final approval to
their pieces. This step allows them to ensure that their work is presented
accurately and in line with their original vision.

Conclusion

The New Yorker style guide serves as a beacon for writers and editors aiming
to uphold the magazine's esteemed tradition of quality journalism and
literary excellence. By adhering to the principles of clarity, precision, and
intellectual engagement, writers can produce work that resonates with readers
while contributing to the ongoing conversation about culture, politics, and
society. Understanding and embracing The New Yorker style is not just about
following a set of rules; it is about participating in a legacy of
thoughtful, impactful writing that has shaped the landscape of American



journalism for nearly a century. Whether you are an aspiring writer or a
seasoned journalist, the lessons gleaned from The New Yorker style guide can
elevate your work and enrich your storytelling.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the primary purpose of the New Yorker Style
Guide?

The New Yorker Style Guide serves as a reference for maintaining consistency
in language, punctuation, and overall editorial standards across the
magazine's content.

How does the New Yorker Style Guide approach the use
of punctuation?

The guide emphasizes the use of traditional punctuation rules, advocating for
clarity and precision, while also allowing for stylistic choices that enhance
the narrative voice.

Are there any specific guidelines for writing
headlines in the New Yorker Style Guide?

Yes, the guide suggests that headlines should be concise, engaging, and
reflective of the article's tone, often employing wit or irony to capture
readers' attention.

What is the stance of the New Yorker Style Guide on
gender-neutral language?

The guide encourages the use of gender-neutral language and inclusive terms
to promote equality and reflect contemporary societal norms.

How does the New Yorker Style Guide recommend
handling quotations?

The guide specifies that quotations should be accurate, properly attributed,
and formatted according to standard practices, with attention to the context
in which they are used.

Does the New Yorker Style Guide provide guidance on
using foreign languages?

Yes, the guide advises writers to use foreign terms judiciously, providing
translations when necessary to ensure clarity for the reader while
maintaining the original flavor of the language.

What is the New Yorker Style Guide's view on the



Oxford comma?

The New Yorker Style Guide advocates for the use of the Oxford comma to avoid
ambiguity and ensure clarity in lists.

How does the New Yorker Style Guide treat the use of
digital media and hyperlinks?

The guide encourages the thoughtful use of digital media and hyperlinks,
recommending that they enhance the reader's experience without overwhelming
the text.

Is there a specific tone that the New Yorker Style
Guide promotes for its articles?

The guide promotes a tone that is intelligent, sophisticated, and often
witty, encouraging writers to engage readers with a distinct voice while
maintaining journalistic integrity.
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